
 

 
 

 

        
 

 
 

 
 

 

        
 

 
 

 
  
 

 
 

 
  

   
  

 
 

  
 

 
 

  
   

 
  

   
 

   
 

  

  
 

  
  

FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION 
Washington, DC  20463 

December 8, 2021 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
Graham Wilson, Esq. 
Elias Law Group LLP 
10 G St NE Ste 600 
Washington, DC 20002 
gwilson@elias.law 

Re: MURs 7291 & 7449 
DNC Services Corporation/Democratic 

National Committee and Virginia 
McGregor in her official capacity as 
treasurer 

Hillary for America and Elizabeth Jones in 
her official capacity as treasurer 

Dear Mr. Wilson: 

This letter is in response to your December 6, 2021 request for a Probable Cause Hearing 
on behalf of your clients, the DNC Services Corporation/Democratic National Committee and 
Virginia McGregor in her official capacity as treasurer and Hillary for America and Elizabeth 
Jones in her official capacity as treasurer.  On December 7, 2021 the Commission approved your 
request and on December 8, 2021, the Commission scheduled an oral hearing for Tuesday, 
December 14, 2021 at 1:00 p.m.  This virtual hearing will be conducted via a secure Zoom 
meeting.  The Office of the Commission Secretary will contact you prior to the hearing date in 
order to provide the necessary connection information. 

Please be advised of the following hearing procedures.  You will be allowed 15 minutes 
for your opening statement.  Your statement should present issues and arguments that you have 
already briefed or brought to the attention of the Office of General Counsel (“OGC”).  You 
should not present any evidence, document, or other information unless such evidence, 
document, or information was previously provided to OGC during the course of its investigation. 
Following your presentation, you may be questioned by individual Commissioners, the General 
Counsel, and the Staff Director.  You will have five minutes to make a closing statement. 

Prior to the hearing, you should provide OGC and the Office of the Commission 
Secretary with any materials you intend to use during your presentation to the Commission.  
Witnesses, including Respondents, may not be called to testify at the hearing. 

A transcript will be made of the hearing and Respondents may be bound by any 
representations you make at the hearing.  You may request a copy of the transcript by submitting 
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a written request to OGC.  Upon receipt of the written request, OGC will authorize the court 
reporter to allow you to purchase a copy of the transcript.  The transcripts will become a part of 
the record of the enforcement matter and the Commission may rely on the contents of the 
transcript in its consideration of whether to find probable cause to believe that a violation has 
occurred or in any subsequent action.  

You are advised that hearings are confidential and not open to the public; generally only 
respondents and their counsel may attend.  Attendance by any other parties must be approved by 
the Commission in advance.  

If you have any questions, please contact me at (202) 694-1021. 

Sincerely, 

Richard L. Weiss 
Attorney 
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